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Progress Update 

1. 58/24 15/5/24 Deterioration in life expectancy figures 
relating to growing health inequalities 
Following a meeting of Directors of Public 
Health at the Clinical Assembly in June 
2024, further discussion would be held at a 
future Board meeting. 

D Levy 11 
December  Through Lancashire and South 

Cumbria Steering Group 
Prevention Health Inequalities 
Steering Group, they were 
seeing a decline in life 
expectancy and other factors 
impacting on the population. 
 
This will be factored in to the 
Board Seminar in December 
which will be a focus on 
population health and health 
inequalities. 

4. 90/24 17/7/24 Integrated Performance Report 
As the lead commissioner for 
ambulance services, the Chief 
Executive of North West Ambulance 
Services be invited to attend a future 
ICB Board meeting.                                                                              

C Harris/ 
D Atkinson 

To be 
confirmed  This will be planned into a 

future Finance and 
Performance Committee. 
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5. 90/24 17/7/24 Integrated Performance Report 
A specific item around end-of-life 
care/palliative care to be included on a 
future Board meeting agenda.                                                                                      

D Levy To be 
confirmed  An update to be incorporated in 

a future report. 

6. 95/24 17/7/24 EDI Annual Report 2023/24 
Reference to baseline data and having 
an understanding as to why there were 
significant issues with under-
representation and under-reporting of 
diversity monitoring characteristics of 
the workforce.  Consideration be given 
as to why staff do not feel able to share 
information and whether there was a 
level of risk around this. 

S O’Brien 
 

November 
2024  11/09/2024 The Board agreed 

to refer this action to the People 
Committee. 

 
 
 
 


